

Headteacher – Ms Helen Loughran BA (Oxon)

January 2023

Dear Prospective Applicant

Post of Assistant Headteacher: Wellbeing

Thank you for your interest in our vacancy.

This is a new, additional senior leadership post for us. Pastoral care and safeguarding is a great strength of the college and this has been recognised in repeated Ofsted reports over many years. The successful candidate will join Steve Thornewill, our Pastoral AHT in leading our experienced and successful Pastoral Team which currently comprises of:

Wendy Malley: Designated Lead for Safeguarding

Ben Green, Sarah Lord, Jon Tiffen and Andy Wilson: Heads of House

Fiona Norton: Lead Pastoral Support Worker

Stacey Lee and Eve Newman: Pastoral Support Workers

We have created this post to support the excellent work of this team and in recognition of a number of factors including

- our increased student numbers
- the increasingly high profile of safeguarding in schools
- the increase in students facing challenges with their mental health
- the higher profile of issues relating to equality in schools.

Please find along with this letter the following documents;

- a job description and person specification for the post
- some general information about the college
- an application form

Afelen Longhon

Please refer to the college's website for further information such as the college's prospectus and latest Ofsted report.

Applicants are asked to submit a letter of application in addition to a completed application form by 9 am on Monday 30th January.

Please do telephone to speak to me if you would like to visit the college for a look around with me before you apply or if you would like to discuss the post.

Yours sincerely

Helen Loughran Headteacher